December 17, 2019

     
The December 17, 2019 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Frazier, Schultz, Dial, Richards, Beccue, Williams

Trustees absent:  None.
    
 Also physically present: Chief Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Sasha Horner Deputy Clerk, Attorney Mike Gifford, Melvin Weseloh, Karen Weseloh, Amy Weseloh, James Neville, Attorney Mark McGrath, Shirley Roemer, Dale Wright, Becky Delaney, Bonnie Denham, Theresa Schapaugh, Dan Laswell, Alberta Johnson, Bill Williams, Paul Gresham, Dan Winters, John Fry, Tony Moore, Dan Birky, Scott While, John and Dottie Pettenger, Stew Steiner, Candice Logsdon, Ron Smith, Jamie Foley, Eileen Bogar, Don Freitag, John Greathouse, Devon Ferguson, Marita Heines, Scott Cantebury, Kathy Eichelberger, Jeff Cantebury, Dave Eichelberger, Eric Shangraw, Bev Neville, Melvin Schmidgall, Eric Schroers, Frank Martin, Nathaniel (last name unknown). 

Citizens and non-residents addressed the board regarding various concerns and questions about the contract entered into between the Village of Minier and Republic Services regarding solid waste disposal. Questions were also posed regarding the process for waste removal, Resolution #314 and Ordinance #859. The questions that were asked by those present were heard by the board and will be responded to at a later date. The questions posed are listed below:
1.
How will it be handled if more than 2 cans are needed occasionally?

2.
If a resident contacts the village office about being gone for 2 or more weeks, will there be no charge during that time?

3.
Which service will collect garbage for country residents?

4.
Was Ben Neville trucking not given a chance to bid against Republic Services?

5.
Have people been hired locally- meaning from Minier or a small town nearby?

6.
Why were residents not allowed to provide input before this decision was made?  Cost savings is just one variable.  

7.
How was the “no opt-out” implemented?

8.
Why was the newspaper the method of communication for the bid?

9.
Does the Village collect a fee?

10.
Why was Area Recycling not invited to bid?

11.
Why do residents not get the choice in hauler?

12.
What will the rates be in the 2nd and 3rd years?

13.
What will happen if garbage cannot be paid? Will water be shut off?  

14.
If you have water added to another building on your property, will you be charged an additional garbage service?

15.
How many bids were received?

16.
How was it decided to use Republic services?

A motion was made by Schultz and seconded by Frazier to approve the 12.03.19 Board Meeting Minutes.
Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Dial, Richards, Beccue, Williams.
Nays: None.
Chief Weseloh addressed the board. He stated that there was a great response to Community Claus this year. Many people assisted financially, as well.
Schopp addressed the board. Water samples were collected for the month of December. The lift station generator was serviced. New trees have been watered. Winter weather signs were installed at Westside Park alerting residents to the risk of using the trail during ice and snow events.  The new plow worked great.
 A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Williams to table Resolution #315, Addendum to Agreement With Republic Services for Solid Waste Removal and Disposal, was tabled until a later date.

Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Dial, Richards, Beccue, Williams.

Nays: None.


A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Frazier to Approve Ordinance #860, An Ordinance Of The Village of Minier, IL, Amending Chapter 21 of the Village Code and Establishing A Solar Energy Code.
Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Dial, Richards, Beccue, Williams
Nays: None.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Frazier to Approve Ordinance #861, An Ordinance Of The Village of Minier, IL, Regarding Sale and Consumption of Cannabis.
Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Schultz, Dial, Richards, Beccue, Williams.
Nays: Frazier.

A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Schultz to Accept the Letter of 

Resignation from Jean Beccue Effective December, 31.
Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Dial, Richards, Williams.

Nays: None.

Abstain: Beccue.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Frazier to Approve Resolution #316, A Two Year Cleaning Contract for The Village Hall and Police Department.
Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Dial, Richards, Beccue, Williams.

Nays: None.

No motion was taken on the Intergovernmental Agreement between the Village and Olympia High School.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Frazier to Approve Ordinance #862, An Ordinance For The Levy and Assessment of Taxes for The Village Of Minier.
Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Dial, Richards, Beccue, Williams.

Nays: None.
 

There was nothing to report from the Clerk.

There was brief discussion regarding the concrete light poles serviced by Ameren.

Attorney Gifford stated that the updates required by the Village to amend the sexual harassment policy must be completed by July of 2020.


A motion to adjourn at 7:51 pm was made by Frazier and seconded by Schultz.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Dial, Richards, Beccue, Williams.
Nays: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk 
